
Gurnee Neighborhood Watch 

Gurnee Police Crime Prevention Unit 

847-599-7080 

“Honor—Integrity—Service” 

Neighborhood: Southridge, Rolling Ridge, Fairway Ridge;  

Date and Time:  10/02/19 at 7:00 PM 

Next Meeting: Wednesday, March 11, 2020 

Southridge, Rolling Ridge, and Fairway Ridge had their most recent neighborhood watch meeting on 

10/02/19. The meeting was facilitated by Officers Yencich and Lambert.  
 

Police Activity Summary (Southridge): 
 

There were 172 police calls for service and 5 of the calls for service were for actual crimes.  The rest 

of the police calls are considered quasi-criminal, traffic, and service related. 
 

Police Activity Summary (Rolling Ridge and Fairway Ridge): 

There were 400 police calls for service generated and 9 of the calls for service were for actual 

crimes. The rest of the calls are considered quasi-criminal, traffic, and service related. 
 

Crime Prevention:  

Officers Yencich and Lambert led a discussion about the cannabis law that will go into effect on Jan-

uary 1, 2020 and the impact it may have in our Village.  The Village Board is also considering the 

option to allow a recreational dispensary in town, based on the guidelines of the new law.  Resi-

dents were encouraged to visit the Village of Gurnee website to take a short survey to express their 

opinion on the topic.  Further information and presentations about where the dispensary would be 

located and how this may impact the community can also be found by visiting  

https://www.gurnee.il.us/residents/community-info/recreational-cannabis  

An additional survey will be sent through the Connect CTY messaging system in October.  Please 

update or register your phone number by visiting https://11297163.bbcportal.com/.   
 

Odds and Ends:  

Residents can stay connected with the police department by following and liking us at https://

www.facebook.com/gurneepd 

https://www.gurnee.il.us/residents/community-info/recreational-cannabis

